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Sent by Regular Mail

pennsylvania

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION

February 8, 2019

Curtis N. Stambaugh
Assistant General Counsel
Energy Transfer Partners

212 N. Third Street, Suite 201
Harrisburg, PA 17101

RE: Withholding of Permits for ETC Northeast Pipeline, LLC,
Sunoco Pipeline, LLP, Energy Transfer LP and Energy Transfer LP subsidiaries.

Dear Mr. Stambaugh,

This letter is to confirm our conversation of earlier today. As I told you at that time, effective
immediately the Department of Environmental Protection (Department) will be withholding the
issuance of any approvals (as specified below) requested by ETC Northeast Pipeline, LLC
(ETC); Sunoco Pipeline, LLP: Energy Transfer LP (ET); and any other subsidiary of ET. This
hold on approvals applies to any requests for approvals/permits or permit amendments made by
ET or its subsidiaries pursuant to the Clean Streams Law, 35 P.S. §§ 691.1—691.1001; Chapters
92a, 102, and 105 of Title 25 of the Pennsylvania Code; and/or the August 10, 2017 Corrected
Stipulated Order docketed with the Pennsylvania Environmental Hearing Board at 2017-009-L..

Based upon the informal hearing held on February 5, 2019, as well as the meeting held at the
Department’s Southwest Regional Office on January 10, 2019 and the phone conversations
between ETC and Department staff on January 22 and 29, 2019, the Department has determined
that ETC has failed to comply with the Department’s October 29, 2018 Field Order, as well as
Erosion and Sedimentation Control General Permit authorizations ESG 00007160001, ESG
000716001, ESG 00 007 17 0002 issued for construction of the Revolution Pipeline. As
provided in Section 609 of the Clean Streams Law. 35 P.S. § 691.609, this hold on Department
action will continue until ETC demonstrates to the satisfaction of the Department that its
unlawful conduct has been corrected.

Thank you for your attention to this matter. If you have any questions, please contact Domenic

Rocco, P.E., at (717) 772-5659,
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Ramez Ziadeh, P.E.
Executive Deputy Secretary
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